Greetings! I would like to welcome all our new and returning families to Oak Forest Elementary School. 
My family and I have been a part of the OFE community since 2016. We have watched our children grow and blossom over the past seven years, overcoming obstacles, experiencing moments of glory, learning invaluable life lessons, and making lifelong friendships. And our children still keep in touch with many of the teachers who mentored them along their way.  I truly hope that over the next year you all fall in love with this school and community as much as we have. 
I believe that one of the best parts of OFE is the support that the PTA provides for the administration, teachers, and staff. I feel such a sense of pride to say that I am a member of the PTA. I hope that you will join me in being a part of the daily collaboration between parents and teachers. To that end, please get involved. I truly feel that it has been the support of our PTA that sets us apart, whether it be through volunteering, monetary donations, or simply just being there throughout the year in whatever capacity required. We are a community, and the responsibility to help continue our success falls on each and every one of us. 
Last year our campus experienced a big change with the addition of the new fifth grade modular building, and this year we are embracing change once again. The new Outdoor Classroom & Lab is up and running! This new outdoor classroom will allow our students the space for hands-on learning, messy labs, and outdoor exploration in any subject. This classroom is another amazing example of what can be accomplished when parents, administrators, and teachers pull together!
The PTA has several ways to communicate with parents. The main communication channel is Parent Square. On Parent Square you will be able to locate the school calendar, sign up for volunteer opportunities, get in touch with your child’s teacher, and so much more. Facebook and Instagram are also used to communicate, especially for our fun filled events throughout the year. Please be sure to follow along on all these communication channels. Also, please note that on top of having an OFE PTA Facebook page, each grade level has one of their own.  
Finally, apart from the other channels of communication, I urge you all to please reach out to me or another member of the PTA, if you have any questions about how PTA supports our school. Our PTA’s support is extensive, and often behind the scenes for items that may seem obvious. We are always happy to answer questions. 
Our neighborhood is constantly growing and Oak Forest Elementary continues to be the cornerstone of our community. This school year will be the 75th for OFE and I know that the best is yet to come. 
Have a wonderful year Bobcats!
Sincerely,
Lauren Morehan
OFE PTA President 2023-2024


